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George Calvi

                                    Acting Recording Secretary               George Calvi

Absent            Village Clerk



Barbara Berardi


           Village Attorney


Robert J. Ponzini



Mayor Porcino called to order the Regular Meeting at 8:00 p.m.

I.  
ANNOUNCEMENT OF EXIT SIGNS

II.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

III.     APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Regular Meeting – Wednesday, January 22, 2014

Trustee DiJusto:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby approves the minutes of the Regular Meeting of Wednesday, February 3, 2014, as submitted.  Seconded by Trustee Kaboolian and passed unanimously.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS:
LEGAL REPORT:  No report
VILLAGE MANAGER’S REPORT:

1. UNITED WATER CONSORTIUM:  On January 23rd, I joined eight of my municipal colleagues at New Rochelle City Hall to hear the latest proposal from United Water New Rochelle.  It seems the company has filed a rate increase proposal of nearly 23%.  At the end of the meeting it was the general consensus of the group that it was time to re-activate the consortium to combat this latest measure, and hire an attorney to represent us before the Public Service Commission (PSC).  Later this evening, I will be asking our Village Board for their official blessing of this effort.  Being the smallest participant in the consortium, Ardsley’s share of the legal fees would be capped at $3,038.  The lion’s share of the nearly $98,000 attorney fee will be shouldered by the City of New Rochelle with the remainder apportioned, in descending order,  to Eastchester, Dobbs Ferry, Hastings, Bronxville, Tuckahoe, Pelham Village, and Pelham Manor.  Testimony before the PSC is due on April 23, with settlement negotiations to commence right after.  United Water’s rebuttal testimony is scheduled for May 9, and evidentiary hearings are to begin on May 19.  Thus, this matter may drag out throughout the summer.        

2. ASHFORD AVENUE BRIDGE UPDATE:  On Tuesday, the Mayor and I participated in the periodic Ashford Avenue bridge stakeholders meeting with members of the County DPW, NYS DOT, along with County Legislator Mary Jane Shimsky, and representative from Dobbs Ferry.  Plans for the bridge’s rehabilitation are 90% complete, bids are expected to be released later this year, and work is planned to commence in spring 2015.  The job from beginning to end is expected to take 30 months (2.5 years).  On a related matter, for those of you who got stuck in traffic on the bridge early last week, it seems that a routine inspection revealed that an expansion joint failed just west of the access ramp down to the Saw Mill Parkway possibly owing to the extreme frigid temperatures.  Fortunately, County DPW was able to quickly perform the necessary “Band-Aid” repair between 9 am and 3 pm last Tuesday.  The next meeting of the Ashford Avenue bridge stakeholders will take place in March.

3. LAW & ORDER:  Law and Order returns to Ardsley tomorrow, specifically Law & Order SVU, when camera crews for an upcoming episode of this veteran legal drama arrive at a local privately-owned mixed-use sports facility and a municipally-owned office building.  That is all the details that I am divulging at this time, except that series regulars Ice-T (Detective Fin Tutuola) and Kellie Giddish (Detective Amanda Rollins) are expected to be on hand, and that Mariska Hargitay who plays Detective Olivia Benson will sadly be absent.  The Village will receive a filming fee of $4,600 from NBC Universal for the one day’s work.   

4. DEPARTMENTAL BUDGET SESSIONS:  Preparations for the 2014-2015 Village Budget commence this week.  The Village Manager and the Village Treasurer have created a full schedule of sessions with various department heads as they make their annual budget submissions on Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday.  Statutorily, the Village Manager has to file a Tentative Budget with the Village Clerk’s office by the end of the business day, Thursday, March 20, after which the Village Board will hold its own budget sessions in April and craft a Final Budget which must be adopted by May 1 for the 2014-15 fiscal year that commences on June 1, 2014.    

5. PINEWOOD DERBY:  On Saturday morning, February 1, thanks to the invitation of Cub Master Richard Okrasinski, I had the pleasure of judging the design of pinewood cars at the annual Pinewood Derby held at the Ardsley Middle School by Cub Scout Pack 3.  As always, it was quite a wonderful event seeing all the concepts the troops come up with, and getting an opportunity to renew old acquaintances among local merchants, residents, and officials particularly my fellow judges that included Trustee Nancy Kaboolian, Sheri & Nick Marchi, Cheryl Matthew, Jim Pawlak, Charles Fishman, and the Rev. Dee Stevens.  And of course, perennial Pinewood derby announcer, Ardsley Hardware’s Joe Zeolla.   
6. HOLIDAY OBSERVANCES:  Residents are reminded that the next Village Board meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 18 because Village offices will be closed on Monday, February 17 in observance of the birthday of our first president, George Washington. Consequently, there will be no trash collection that day, but there will be a village-wide trash collection on Tuesday, February 18.  Also, Village offices will be closed on Wednesday, February 12 in observance of the birthday of our 16th president, Abraham Lincoln.  Paper recycling will drop off the calendar that week to be resumed the following week on Wednesday, February 19.   

7. ANNUAL PERMITS:  Residents are reminded to renew their overnight parking permits and their alarm registrations for 2014 with the Police Desk.  For applications and information, kindly telephone the Police Desk at 693-1700.  Bear in mind the grace period is long over, and should a police officer note that you haven’t renewed your permit or registration you could be issued a summons.  While we’re on the topic of parking, renewals for the parking permits at the Dobbs Ferry train station is ongoing for the six month term commencing February 14 (Valentine’s Day).  Dobbs Ferry allocates 65 permits to Ardsley Village residents, and although most permits are already accounted for, there is always one or two that become available each term.  The current price for a six month parking permit at the train station is $575.00.  To determine availability give the Village Clerk a call at 693-1550.   She will be delighted to provide you with the details.

8. RECORDING SECRETARY WANTED:  We are still collecting resumes and letters of interest before we shortly commence the interview process for a recording secretary to take the official minutes of the Village Board of Trustees, the Planning Board, and the Zoning Board.  Interested parties may submit a letter of interest and/o resume directly to the Office of the Village Clerk at 507 Ashford Avenue, Ardsley, New York 10502.  For information, kindly contact the Village Clerk at 693-1550.   Incidentally, the offered salary is $17.52 per hour. 

9. THE PEENE CONNECTION:  The Ardsley Historical Society invites you to join them on Sunday, February 9 at 2:00 pm in the Ardsley Public Library for a program regarding Mayor John Garrison Peene.  The program is called:  “A Man of Industry and Influence:  His life and times in Yonkers, AND at Heatherdell Farm in Ardsley.”  This is described as a special program with special guests.   Refreshments will be served.

10.  CABLE TELEVISION BROADCASTING: At the last meeting, I failed to mention and thank Robert Wootten for standing in for our cable access coordinator George Malone who was otherwise engaged that Wednesday evening at the Town of Greenburgh Town Council meeting.  In addition to acknowledging his efforts that evening I also wish to thank him and Trustee Andy DiJusto for their collaborative effort to recruit Mercy College students to assist with our cable television operations.  A notice was sent out via the email blast last week about opportunities to volunteer on the Cable Television Committee, and I believe we received at least one response that I referred to Mr. Wootten for follow-up.  Perhaps we could entice a few more volunteers.

11.  JUSTICE COURT POSTPONEMENTS:  Earlier today Village Justice Walter Schwartz announced that all court cases scheduled for today in the Ardsley Village Justice Court were adjourned owing to the inclement weather.  The Vehicle & Traffic cases have been rescheduled for Monday, March 3 at 5:00 pm.  All the Criminal cases have been adjourned to a date to be determined.  Should you have any questions please call the Court Clerk Patricia Basini at 693-1703.   

12. PUBLIC HEARING REMINDER: Residents are reminded that on Wednesday, January 22nd the Village Board re-scheduled a public hearing for Tuesday, February 18 at 8:15 pm regarding an override to the tax levy.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  

Mr. Calvi read the Treasurer’s Report on behalf of Marion DeMaio.  Mr. Calvi stated the bills for the past two weeks totaled as follows:  General Fund: $75,491.54; Trust and Agency Fund: $836.15; and from the Capital Fund: $1,146.57.  


Trustee Malone:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby authorizes the Village Treasurer to make the following payments: From the General Fund: $75,491.54 from the Trust & Agency Fund: $836.15; and from the Capital Fund: $1,146.57.  Seconded by Trustee Kaboolian and passed unanimously.

MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS:  The Mayor acknowledged receipt of the report on Uncollected Taxes from the Village Treasurer, and had the entire Village Board sign the report where indicated.  He reported on his participation in the recent Ashford Avenue bridge stakeholder’s meeting.  He was happy to hear during the meeting the possibility of a temporary bridge to be placed over the existing bridge’s construction to facilitate a smooth flow of traffic.  He announced that the new website was nearing completion and would be launched in the very near future.  He acknowledged the Youth Advocate’s annual report and asked that it be posted on the new website via a link. He also congratulated her on her new baby.  The Mayor commended the DPW for the excellent snow plowing job today, and acknowledged kudos from various residents for a job well done on the roads.  The Mayor touched upon the incongruent policies of the State of New York that demands local municipalities to stay under a 1.48% tax levy cap while the State imposes on the municipality large percentage increases from state-operated functions like the pension plan, the health insurance plan, and the New York Power Authority.  
COMMITTEE & BOARD REPORTS:

TRUSTEE  DIJUSTO:   No report
TRUSTEE KABOOLIAN:  Attended the Pinewood Derby along with the Village Manager on February 1.  She announced that the Ardsley Garden Club will be holding a craft class at St. Barnabas at 1:00 pm on February 4.  It will be a lesson on creating Ukrainian Easter Eggs.  She also announced that the Garden Club will be holding an event known as “An Irish Afternoon” on Sunday, February 23 between 4:00 and 7:00 pm at St. Barnabas Episcopal Church.  Donation for the fundraiser is $33 per person.  Featured items include corned beef & cabbage, Mary Keehan’s Irish Soda Bread, and bagpipes by Chris Brown.   

TRUSTEE MONTI: No report
TRUSTEE MALONE:   Attended a Library Trustee meeting where he learned the Library Board has a vacancy to fill.  They are seeking interested candidates to apply by February 24 to Library Board president Susan Randol.  Trustee Malone also recently chaired a meeting of the Environmental Task Force during which the committee reviewed the success of the sustainable garden created by the DPW at the intersection of Heatherdell Road and Chimney Pot Lane.  The committee hopes to select another site and duplicate that success in the coming spring.
V.  VISITORS:  None appeared.

VI. OLD BUSINESS:  None
VII. NEW BUSINESS:

1.  Resolution to Modify the 2013-2014 Village Budget to cover invoices for Rivertowns Square Litigation ($21,303.59)

Trustee DiJusto: Resolved, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby authorizes the Village Treasurer to modify the 2013-2014 Village Budget to transfer the amount of $21,303.59 from Fund Balance to appropriations line item 1420.468 to cover invoices for litigation in connection with Rivertowns Square. Seconded by Trustee Monti, and passed unanimously.
2. Resolution to participate in United Water Consortium of Nine Communities to Combat 22.9% proposed rate increase and budget modification ($3,038)
Trustee Monti: Whereas, the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby wishes to participate in challenging the proposed 22.9% rate increase by United Water New Rochelle as part of a consortium with eight other communities including the City of New Rochelle, the Town of Eastchester; and the Villages of Dobbs Ferry, Hastings, Bronxville, Tuckahoe, Pelham, and Pelham Manor, 

Therefore, be it resolved, that the Ardsley Village Board acknowledges that the Village Manager will be executing an agreement, on behalf of the Village of Ardsley, with the City of New Rochelle, and the law offices of Daniel Dutchie of Bellvale, New York, and

Be it further resolved, that the Village Board hereby modifies the 2014-15 Village Budget by authorizing the Village Treasurer to transfer from Fund Balance to appropriation line item 1420.468 Litigation the amount of $3,038.00 which is the capped dollar figure the Village would have to spend in this joint effort.  Seconded by Trustee DiJusto, and passed unanimously.
VIII. CALL FOR EXECUTIVE SESSION.   
IX.
ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING


Trustee Malone: RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby adjourns the regular meeting of Monday, February 3, 2014 at 8:30 p.m. to go into Executive Session and not to return.  Seconded by Trustee Kaboolian and passed unanimously.

X.  
NEXT VILLAGE BOARD MEETING:  Tuesday, February 18, 2014 at 8:00 p.m.  Reminder: Public Hearing Regarding Override on Tax Levy – 8:15 pm
Respectfully submitted,





George F. Calvi, Village Manager / Acting Recording Secretary
